
 
To: Mayor and City Council  

From: Dylan Mulfinger, City Administrator  

Subject: Oelwein Utility Assistance Program  

Date: 9/22/2025  

 

 

The city council has conducted three work session and one public forum session to discuss and consider 

the Oelwein Utility Assistance Program. The City Administrator is now seeking approval to move forward 

and provide an opportunity for the city council to vote on the program. The city council must decide if 

they want to adopt the program as presented or make changes to the program before voting.  

The current program will cost the city $5,000 annually with $2,500 coming from water, and $2,500 coming 

from sewer. The City Administrator anticipates that the $5,000 will be matched by private donations on 

the utility bill. The City Administrator recommends approving the program as shown with a full review in 

December of 2026.   


